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Attendance:   
Jim Brown, Jr., Linda Chapman, Tony Comerford, Jim Curtin, Roberto Flecha, Connie Greene, Manuel Guantez, Barry Johnson, Jan Krolack, Diane Litterer, Edward Lyons, Sue Neshin, Alan Oberrman, Dharmesh Parikh, Jass Pelland, Mike Santillo, Barbara Schlichting, Sue Seidenfeld, Evelyn Sullivan, Maria Varnavis-Robinson, Linda Voorhis, Don Weinbaum, 
State Staff: 
Suzanne Borys, Elizabeth Conte, Nitan Garg, Mollie Greene, Raquel Mazon Jeffers, Geralyn Molinari, Harry Reyes, Dona Sinton, Lauri Woodward
PAC Business

The meeting was called to order by Chair Evelyn Sullivan at 10:10 am.  The April 15th, 2011 minutes were approved.  Raquel Mazon Jeffers introduced the Division’s new IT Director, Nitan Garg. Self-introductions were made.  

DAS Announcements

Raquel Jeffers announced the following:
· Training for providers on Vivitrol: June 1st                  
· The Guest and Emergency Medication System (GEMS) is a new pilot methadone dosing system that currently involves 10 DAS agencies; DAS will consider questions that were asked regarding it.

· HIPAA training for providers on June 3rd (Burlington Human Services Building) and 8th (Morristown Police Fire Training Academy.

· Genie Skypek conducted a day-long seminar on client-centered treatment planning that was helpful, interesting and “wonderful.” There were several questions. Mollie said that this approach is not incompatible with ASAM criteria. 

· DAS is applying for a federal SBIRT grant.
· On June 16th agency Medical Directors will meet; in response to Linda Voorhis’ question, Raquel said that DAS would move forward in developing a group for agency Clinical Directors.
· The state Department of Human Services will no longer allow funding support for conferences; therefore, DAS in unable to support the NJPN conference during 2012. Diane Litterer said that the annual NJPN Conference shall take place on March 3rd, 2012 in Atlantic City and that fees for it may increase due to no funding support from DAS.  However, agencies can use DAS dollars to pay for registration.
· The Drug Court and MAP FFS networks have been reopened for applications.
Medicaid Global Waiver and ASO: 
Raquel explained that this type of state waiver request to the federal CMS grouped together many Medicaid changes allowing greater state flexibility regarding eligibility, care, etc. and is estimated to save $300 million. For the first time, the federal government would match New Jersey state dollars for many behavioral health services.  

All behavioral health will be under “managed care” Medicaid, a new “generation” of genuine managed care (rather than just managed cost as in the past). 
“Low-risk, low severity” individuals will receive services under the Medicaid Managed Care HMO (beginning January 1st, 2012).  “Moderate to severe” individuals will receive services under an Administrative Services Organization (ASO) beginning January 1st, 2013.  There will be one uniform framework regarding eligibility and access.

There has been a commitment so far that (because the current system is not meeting the demand for services) any savings generated from the new system will be re-invested into the new system (either HMO and/or ASO).

Raquel asked that members think about the answers for the following questions:

· How do we increase access?
· How do we serve more people?
· How do we provide higher quality treatment?
· How do we contain costs?
She said that the SAPT Block Grant should be able to cover services not covered by Medicaid and that state discretionary funds would cover what is not covered by SAPT.  A role of county governments may be to cover whatever are remaining costs.

Workforce Development

Elizabeth Conte presented a power point presentation on the recently approved
“Workplace Development Initiative”. She answered many questions. Several PAC members commended DAS concerning this new Initiative.
There will be no June PAC meeting; instead, PAC members should attend the quarterly DAS provider meeting being held at DDD.
The primary topic for discussion at the July PAC meeting will be the paper “Description of a Modern Addictions and Mental Health Service System.”
The meeting was adjourned at 11:59 am.
Next meeting July 15th, 2011

